## FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES LAFAYETTE ROOM

JUNE 11, 2012 6:00 P.M.

Present: Mayor Anthony G. Chavonne

Council Members Keith Bates, Sr. (District 1); Kady-Ann Davy (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3) (arrived at 6:30 p.m.); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Bobby Hurst (District 5); William J. L. Crisp (District 6); Valencia A. Applewhite (District 7); Wade Fowler (District 8); James W.

Arp, Jr. (District 9)

Others Present:

Kristoff Bauer, Interim City Manager Karen McDonald, City Attorney Tom Bergamine, Police Chief Chris Davis, Police Lieutenant Patricia Bradley, Police Attorney Members of the Press

Mayor Chavonne called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

Ms. Karen McDonald, City Attorney, explained as a result of the summons and complaint which was found to be untrue, staff researched the options. She turned it over to Ms. Patricia Bradley, Police Attorney, who explained the research and that it was discussed with the School of Government and outside of North Carolina. She stated the states outside of North Carolina had laws requiring complaints be sworn before being investigated.

Mr. Chris Davis, Police Lieutenant, explained he was reviewing unfounded/false complaints. He stated staff would continue research and discussion with other law enforcement agencies as to their support for a state-wide legislation.

Council requested they look at other approaches for in-car camera systems.

Mayor Pro Tem Arp explained the process for the City Manager search. He stated books would be sent out on June 20, 2012, and Colin Baezinger would be present at the City Council meeting on June 25, 2012. He stated the decision was to review/interview top candidates on June 28 and 29, 2012. He stated the City would pay for candidates' travel. There was no support from Council for spouse travel.

It was announced that there would be a special Council meeting on June 25, 2012, at 5:00 p.m. for a closed session for a personnel matter.

Mayor Chavonne reviewed the agenda items.

Mr. Kristoff Bauer, Interim City Manager, explained his position on annexation and rezoning in Kings Grant.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.